
From: Faye Vlieger
To: DOL Energy Advisory Board Information; Steven.Markowitz
Cc: einvlleger`
Subject: Agenda Item Request for April 23 - 25 2019 ABTSWH Meeting regarding SSHA
Date: Friday, March 15, 2019 2:28:30 PM
Attachments: Rqst for ABTSWH Agenda Item Senior Health n Saftey Analyst 3 15 2019.docx

Dr. Markowitz:

I would like to request another agenda item for this meeting. I have attached my letter of the
same to this email. 

The request in in regard to the Senior Safety and Health Analysts and their review of toxins
before a claim is sent to the Industrial Hygienist and Contract medical Consultants for their
review. I can provide a redacted document that illustrates this issue.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

-- 

Faye Vlieger
Home: 509-736-0922
Cell: 509-961-1095
Fax: 509-736-9529

This communication is confidential. It is intended only for the individual(s) 
designated herein and is covered by the 
Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. Sections 2510-2521. If you 
are not the intended recipient, any 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly 
prohibited.
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Advisory Board on Toxic Substances and Worker Health

Dr. Markowitz



[bookmark: _GoBack]RE: Requested Agenda Item for April 23 – 25, 2019 Meeting Regarding the Senior Safety & Health Analysts



Dr. Markowitz:



In a recent Recommended Decision to deny a Peripheral Neuropathy (PN) claim the following quote appeared:

The Senior Safety & Health Analyst reviewed the list of toxins and recommended the following be included in the IH report . . ."

This Senior Safety & Health Analyst (SSHA) decided not to include the most common exposures for this worker’s labor category in the Statement of Accepted Facts (SOAF) provided to the Industrial Hygienist (IH) and Contract Medical Consultant (CMC). 

This claimant worked in construction and as a Teamster. He was exposed to not only all of the exhaust fumes from gas and diesel equipment, but also the chemicals from paints, glues, fixatives, and tank waste vapors. Thereby the SHA excluded the heavy metals and solvents associated with PN. The SSHA provided an opinion on which toxins were the most likely to have caused PN to the IH and CMC which biased their review. 

Hanford has been known to have decades of issues with mercury vapor exposures from the venting tank waste in the tank farms. Yet the SSHA did not provide any information on the history and occurrences of mercury vapor exposures at Hanford to the IH and CMC for mercury in the SOAF.

Could the Board please look into why the SSHA is not providing a complete and thorough review of the Site Exposure Matrix toxins to be included in the SOAF?		



If necessary I can provide a redacted document to support this request. If you need any further information on this request please contact me.



Sincerely,
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Faye Vlieger

Worker Advocate
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